Windham Community Garden
Minutes July 17, 2012

Present – Rachel Michaud, Marge Govoni, Aileen Pelletier, Rick Bernard, Bruce Gove, Paul Tringali, Priscilla Payne.  Absent – Donna and Rick Walter, Rob Juergens, Laura Lapierre  Guest Bill Keller.

Meeting was held at Windham High School and was called to order by Bruce Gove.

Secretary’s Report – Approved unanimously on a motion by Marge and seconded by Aileen.

Treasurer’s report – Bruce gave Rick’s report.  We have $1818.00 in the bank with $900.00 set aside for gardener deposits.  Income this year $2498.00, Expenses 2237.00.  Net Income $261.00.  There was a question about the amount set aside for deposits and will be discussed at the next meeting when the Treasurer can be there.  The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Marge and seconded by Bruce.
Food Pantry Garden Proposal – Priscilla, Marge and Aileen presented a concept for managing the food pantry gardens next year.  The main reason for developing this concept is that the area this year is so big that many find it overwhelming to take care of.  This concept would give every four gardeners one food pantry bed to plant, care for, harvest and record produce.  Each committee member would be assigned oversight of one to two beds.  Priscilla made the presentation.  Aileen made a motion that we adopt the concept that has been presented and that if approved Aileen, Priscilla and Marge will further develop a full blown plan to be presented at the next meeting for approval.  Marge seconded the motion.  Attached are the presentation and a conceptual plan that will give a visual to go along with the presentation.
After a lengthy and good discussion in which the concept was favorably received the vote to have Aileen, Marge and Priscilla further develop the concept the motion passed unanimously.

Grant – Priscilla has found a grant through the New England Grassroots Foundation.  It is called a GROW grant and is for established organizations who are looking to expand the scope of their work.  Community gardens are eligible.  We did a brainstorming session to determine what the focus of our grant would be.  We had 10 ideas and it was narrowed down to one by a process of selecting items of the highest priority.  Some items were fruit trees, electricity, hoop house, riding mower, push mower, path improvements and several others.  The hoop house became the top priority.  So work will progress on writing the grant with that focus.  The grant is due September 15.
Fundraising – We discussed a Harvest Dinner.  We could use the services of Doug Armstrong, Christine Caputo, St. Josephs.  Priscilla will contact Yarmouth Community Garden to get particulars and see if their representative can come to out next meeting.

We also discussed the idea of chickens in the garden in early spring.  We will have further discussion on this.

Bruce announced that late bight has arrived in Maine.  He will contact Richard Brosowsky or Donna to discuss the topic for the next educational meeting.

We scheduled a work day for Saturday, July 20 from8-10 am. To clear paths, bury water line and other chores.  (NOTE – this has been rescheduled to Saturday July 27 due to so many prior commitments)
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Payne, Secretary
